## **WORKS UNDERTAKEN DURING MARCH**

### **MARCH 2018**

The weather began to improve in March and, with the concrete piles all installed, the groundworks team spent some time forming the steel reinforcement required before the concrete could be poured to form the concrete slab.



Concrete slab being poured





**Concrete slab completed** 

With the slab now in place, the groundworks team installed the lower course of brickwork ready for the timber frame installation.

## **WORKS UNDERTAKEN DURING APRIL AND MAY**

The timber frame team commenced in April and they quickly installed the ground floor frame.



Ground floor wall panels installed with the first floor ceiling steel works being installed prior to the commencement of first floor works



With the ground floor ceiling steels installed, the team focused on working towards building up the first floor and then roof works. Scaffolding was erected across the building to prepare for this. With the scaffolding in place, the cut and pitch timber rafters were then installed towards the end of April and beginning of May as the roof began to take shape.



Roof works continue with scaffolding in place

The roof works have continued excellently over the course of the month and the team are now felt and battening across the roof finish so that the building can be watertight and ready for the roof tiles to be installed.





Please visit Sports Clubhouses' facebook page for regular photo updates of the project as the construction develops on site: https://www.facebook.com/SportsClubhouses/

### **WORKS SCHEDULED FOR JUNE**

- Roof tiling works.
- External timber cladding.
- Installation of all external doors and windows
- Commencement of the external stone cladding.
- Ongoing fit out construction inclusive of first fix electrical and mechanical works and all insulating and boarding.
- Commencement of second phase external works.



### **PROJECT CONTACTS LIST**

### **PROJECT MANAGER**

Andy Macdonald - 02086600555, andy@sportsclubhouses.com

### **SITE FOREMAN**

Russell Blanchard - 07764 905960

### **OTHER CONTACTS**

Ridge and Partners: Simon Keen – <a href="mailto:skeen@ridge.co.uk">skeen@ridge.co.uk</a>

Thame Town Council: Graham Hunt - graham.hunt@thametowncouncil.gov.uk

Thame Town Cricket Club: Matthew Swain – mattswainttcc@gmail.com

SPORTS CLUBHOUSES CONTINUE TO SINCERELY THANK THE RESIDENTS FOR THEIR SUPPORT AND PATIENCE WHILST WE WORK TO PROVIDE THIS NEW EXCITING COMMUNITY PAVILION AT THAME TOWN CRICKET CLUB.

